NAPANC.ORU



NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF PERIANESTHESIA NURSES OF CANADA

President's Address

From our President Paula Ferguson.

Page 1 - 3

NAPANc

Board of Directors List

Page 5 & 6

Ask NAPANc?

Is a section that allows members to Ask NAPANc? Clinical questions and have their replies e-mailed back to them.

Page 8

Provincial Reports

Submitted provincial reports are included throughout the issue.

Reminder: to renew your membership in your own province to ensure your membership in NAPANc

June, ISSUE 2011

For your issue:
"NAPANc's
Standards for
Practice ", go to
www.napanc.org

Locate them under "Standards"



National Association of PeriAnesthesia Nurses of Canada <u>www.napanc.org</u>; <u>info@napanc.org</u>

Greetings from the President of the National Association of PeriAnesthesia Nurses of Canada



Hello again Colleagues in PeriAnesthesia Nursing!

Summer has arrived, complete with warmer temperatures and the dreaded mosquitoes! I do hope you will be able to enjoy the pending summer months with some well deserved rest and relaxation. But here at NAPANc, we have not yet started to enjoy our summer or take vacation: we are busier than ever! Let me explain:

President Address continued

The **NAPANc Standards Committee** has been in full-speed-ahead mode as they complete the revisions and add new material to our soon-to-be-published **2**nd **Edition** of our **NAPANc** "**Standards for Practice**". The Board of Directors has been stepping up their meetings in order to review and give their approval for each and every section of this exciting new document. This new edition will be released in time to introduce it to you at the upcoming National and International conferences, **October 2, and October 3-5, 2011** respectively, in **Toronto, Ontario**. So don't miss out: purchase your copy at the conference(s) or watch for the new Standards order form on our website coming very soon!

If you wish to make a financial **donation** towards the printing of the 2nd edition of the NAPANc Standards for Practice, your name to be added to the outside back cover of our Standards where the sponsorship acknowledgements will be listed. You may complete the Standards donation form attached in this newsletter, or contact the chair of the Fundraising committee (Laura Van Loon) at info@napanc.org right away to contribute to this new document. You will be glad that you did!

And about these conferences.....

The **10th Annual National NAPANc Conference** planning is well under way, and is being hosted by OPANA at the Sheraton Centre Hotel. 123 Queen Street West, Toronto, Ontario on Sunday, **October 2, 2011**. It is being held just prior to, and in conjunction with the International Conference to allow you to attend both in one trip. Visit www.napanc.org or www.opana.org for further information. Registration is already open: www.opana.org.

The inaugural International Conference for PeriAnesthesia Nurses (ICPAN) is being held at the same location: the Sheraton Centre Hotel and includes 3 days of International speakers from 9 countries for a total of 26 presentations, plus tours to local PeriAnesthesia units, and a Grand Opening for the Exhibitors on Sunday evening. *Registration for this event is now underway: Early Bird Deadline is June 30!* So don't delay in taking advantage of these savings. Again, the dates: October 3-5, 2011. Please go to www.icpan.info to review the Program or to register for this event.

Canadian delegates attending both the National and International conferences will be given conference discounts for individual daily registrations for the ICPAN conference. Registration information is available on the ICPAN website (again, www.icpan.info).

NAPANc is also pleased to announce that we will be offering a Bursary for Conference Registration to the National Conference (October 2) to one successful applicant from every provincial association (9) across Canada. Please look for the Bursary Application Form further in this newsletter. Isn't that another great incentive to attend the National conference this year?

President Address continued

Recent Events:

- **1. PANA-SAC** held their AGM on May 4, 2011 in Calgary, Alberta, and elected a new Executive. Go to www.panasac.ca to see their new website and all of their new information.
- **2. MAPAN** held their AGM on April 30, 2011 in Winnipeg, Manitoba and elected a new Executive. Visit the NAPANc website (www.napanc.org) for further information regarding their association (under "Provinces/Territories") or to join their association (under "Application Forms").

Upcoming Events:

1. National (NAPANc) Conferences (mark your calendars!):

October 2, 2011: Toronto, Ontario

October 18-21, 2012: Dartmouth, Nova Scotia (mark your calendar!)

- **2. NAPANc Standards for Practice: Second Edition, 2011** will be available in October at the conference(s). Watch our website: www.napanc.org for the announcement.
- **3. Certification:** We await news from the Canadian Nurses Association regarding the date we will begin work on this huge project. Please watch our website for more news!

If you would be interested in becoming more involved with your provincial association or here at NAPANc, please don't hesitate to contact me by email at info@napanc.org, any time!

Your faithful supporter of PeriAnesthesia Nursing,

Paula Ferguson,, RN, MN,

President, National Association of PeriAnesthesia Nurses of Canada, 2009-11



10 WAYS TO PARTICIPATE IN SELF-REGULATION

1. Practise safely, competently and ethically.
2. Act professionally and accept accountability for your own practice.
3. Understand and practise in accordance with standards, legislation and policies relevant to nursing and your practice setting.
4. Practise within your scope of practice and level of competence.
5. Attain and maintain competence, and use reflective practice in participating in continuing competence processes.
6. Maintain your fitness to practise.
7. Participate in quality improvement/quality assurance processes.
8. Maintain your current registration.
9. Take action if you become aware of unsafe, incompetent or unethical practice.
10. Understand and advance the role of nursing and its relationship to the health-care system clients, colleagues, students and the public.

Source: CNA

Permission to reprint from CNA: June, 2011

2011 NAPANc Executive/Board/Committee Chairs/Contacts /Email List

EXECUTIVE		
Paula Ferguson	President	info@napanc.org
Laura Van Loon	Past President	lvanloon2001@yahoo.com
Sandra Robinson	Secretary	malkia23@yahoo.com
Jean Spotowski	Treasurer	jspot@telusplanet.net
		jean.spotowski@albertahealthservices.ca
Vacant	President-Elect	
Laurel Archer	Treasuer-Elect	Laurel.Archer@vch.ca
Louisa Bartlett	Secretary-Elect	louisabartlett@shaw.ca
BOARD MEMBERS	PRESIDENTS	PROVINCES/JURISDICTIONS
BOARD MEMBERS Dory Glaser	PRESIDENTS PANASAC	PROVINCES/JURISDICTIONS Dory.Glaser@albertahealthservices.ca
Dory Glaser	PANASAC	Dory.Glaser@albertahealthservices.ca
Dory Glaser Angela Winter	PANASAC PANANAC	Dory.Glaser@albertahealthservices.ca angela.winter@albertahealthservices.ca
Dory Glaser Angela Winter Kathy Jellow	PANASAC PANANAC PANGS	Dory.Glaser@albertahealthservices.ca angela.winter@albertahealthservices.ca kjellow@sasktel.net
Dory Glaser Angela Winter Kathy Jellow Fran Coates	PANASAC PANANAC PANGS MAPAN	Dory.Glaser@albertahealthservices.ca angela.winter@albertahealthservices.ca kjellow@sasktel.net fdcoates@shaw.ca.
Dory Glaser Angela Winter Kathy Jellow Fran Coates Marianne Kampf	PANASAC PANANAC PANGS MAPAN OPANA	Dory.Glaser@albertahealthservices.ca angela.winter@albertahealthservices.ca kjellow@sasktel.net fdcoates@shaw.ca. kampf@hhsc.ca
Dory Glaser Angela Winter Kathy Jellow Fran Coates Marianne Kampf Thao Le	PANASAC PANANAC PANGS MAPAN OPANA QPANA	Dory.Glaser@albertahealthservices.ca angela.winter@albertahealthservices.ca kjellow@sasktel.net fdcoates@shaw.ca. kampf@hhsc.ca info@aipaq.org





2011 NAPANc Executive/Board/Committee Chairs/Contacts /Email List

COMMITTEE CHAIR		
Marianne Kampf 2011	Conference-Co-Chair	kampf@hhsc.ca
Ramona Hackett 2011	Conference-Co-Chair	ramona.hackett@sunnybrook.ca
Paula Ferguson	Executive & Website	info@napanc.org
Laura VanLoon & Marion Power	Standards	lvanloon2001@yahoo.com Marion.Power@cdha.nshealth.ca
Paula Ferguson, Thao Le, Simone Towle, Cindy Thorne, Nela Crisan, Laurel Archer, Colleen Archbold, Louisa Bartlett	Standards Committee Members	
Laura VanLoon	Fundraising & Nominations	lvanloon2001@yahoo.com
Susan Nahorney	Editor	susan.nahorney@ultrafastwireless.com
CONTACTS		
Agnes Reidiger	Yukon	agnesriediger@yahoo.com
Sally MacDougall	NWT	smacdougall@theedge.ca
Kathy-Lynn Worthman	NL	jodyworthman@nf.sympatico.ca
INTERNATIONAL CONFERENCE COMMITTEE	2012 NAPANC NOVA SCOTIA	
Paula Ferguson, Laura VanLoon, Sandra Robinson, Sue Nahorney, Angela Winter	Maureen Landry & Marion Power	







Association des infirmières et infirmiers en soins périanesthésiques du Québec Quebec PeriAnesthesia Nurses Association

Membership 2011-2012

Up to the present time, there are 80 members.

QPANA 18th Annual Conference

In Montreal, on May 7th 2010, QPANA's 18th annual conference, titled "Progressons vers l'avenir—Heading to the Future Care" was a successful event. It was also a special occasion to celebrate the association's 20th anniversary. Simultaneous translation was able to maintain for the benefit of members. It was a great pleasure to have the presences of Ms Paula Ferguson and Mrs. Laura Van Loon who gave an update on the national news.

OPANA Provincial Activities

Currently, a Committee of the Quebec Ministry of health and social services (MSSS) aims to develop a hybrid E-Learning in perioperative nursing training program. A Committee of experts is created and is composed of staff from MSSS/DGSSMU (General Branch of University medicine and health services), OIIQ (Quebec Order of Nurses), OIIAQ (Quebec Order of License Practice nurses), AQESSS (Quebec Association of health and social services institutions), CIISOQ (Corporation of Quebec OR Nurses), and CSSSS (Health and Social Service Centre). QPANA was invited by the the person in charge of the project from the MSSS to work in collaboration with the group.

The meeting occurred in May 2nd, QPANA acted as an expert in defining the skills, the competences, and the nursing activities in post-anesthesia care in the PACU. QPANA revised the final work document sent by the MSSS in May 29th. All QPANA works and suggestions which were based on the NAPANc Standards for Practice were well received and accepted by all the expert committees.

QPANA DEFENSE PERIANESTHESIA NURSES

In the Quebec new nursing convention, negotiated between the Quebec Nursing Union and the Quebec Minister of Health, the nursing activities in the PACU are not considered as critical cares. Therefore, QPANA has to stand up to our members to prove nursing activities in the PACU are critical care:

- A letter was sent to the Quebec Minister of Health and Social Service, with copy to the President of the Quebec Order of Nurses, the Quebec Prime Minister and the President of the Quebec Nursing Union. All the elements why nursing activities in the PACU are critical care are included
- A separate letter was sent to the President Quebec Nurses Union to ask her collaboration and help to defence the interest of PACU nurses

Up to present time, QPANA received a letter of confirmation from the offices of the Quebec Minister of Health and the Quebec Prime Minister. All reassured that the QPANA point of view was taking in great consideration and it was brought up to the attention of the Quebec Health Minister.

OPANA MEETING AND PLAN

QPANA plans to have the next meeting in July in order to go over the evaluation of the last conference, the planning for the future one and the administration works that will have to be done

Kind regards,

Thao Le

QPANA President and National Representative

ASK NAPANc?

A question about practice of the length of stay of Carotid patients in the Recovery Room.

I am a member of MAPAN and an Educator for the recovery room. We have been presented with the proposal to dramatically decrease our Carotid patients length of stay in the recovery room. I would be interested to see what common practice is across Canada and if any facilities have criteria surrounding this type of patient. I would be willing to compile the data received and share that information.

Respectfully submitted, Trica Garrioch Continuing Education Instructor Surgery Program, St. Boniface Hospital PGARRIOCH@sbgh.mb.ca

ASK NAPANc?

I am looking for information regarding the patient/nurse assignment process in your Surgical Day Care/ Day of Surgery Units. Could you please describe your process or model?

Thanks
Daphne Whalen-Brake MN, RN
Clinical Educator SDC,PAC,PACU,
daphne.whalenbrake@easternhealth.ca

ASK NAPANc?

I am looking for information regarding your screening process for OSA patients. Could you please describe or attach your assessment tool and the criteria that must be met to initiate sleep studies? For example, if using the STOP-BANG questionnaire, how many items must be positive before the nurse will initiate investigations? Is it a nursing responsibility? Do you have a policy/process that you would share please?

Thanks,
Daphne Whalen-Brake MN, RN
Clinical Educator SDC,PAC,PACU,
daphne.whalenbrake@easternhealth.ca



PANBC is slowly growing. It has been a busy year and the summer has come quickly.

We are working hard to recruit leadership throughout the province. We are glad to announce that we have attained some Regional Representation. It is important to have connections and communication throughout the province of British Columbia.

The members below have been very instrumental in spreading our news and information.

PANBC Regional Representatives:

Vancouver Island Region - Nanaimo (Nanaimo Hospital): Brigette Quinn

Northern Region - University of Northern BC: Carrie Hickson

Interior Region - (Kelowna): Donna Fulton

Interior Region - (Kelowna): Janet King

We have 65 members to date. Most of our membership comes from our Educational Day in October. We are busy planning for this October 29th 2011. It is really exciting. We are calling it "Building Blocks in BC". It is something to look forward to. Last years Day was a great success. We are busy finding sponsors and preparing ideas to make it a great day.

We are hoping to increase our membership and form a Journal Club by August 2011.

We are also looking for members willing to lead committees such as the Newsletter etc.

We are also looking at filling the following positions: It is a challenging feat.

- 1. Secretary Elect
- 2. Treasurer Elect
- 3. President Elect

There has been a lot of support in our Region from our administrators and Anesthesia groups and own Peri-Anesthesia Nurses. It is great to build the momentum and we are looking forward to the updated Standards coming in October 2011. Thanks

PANBC

PANGS

The very long prairie winter has finally come to an end. Like other parts of the country we have experienced our flooding this spring, but it looks like the worst is over.



PANGS now has 70 members.

As PANGS President, I represented PANGS at the Membership Groups Meeting at the Saskatchewan Registered Nurses Association (SRNA) on March 22, 2011. Initially, a blizzard forced myself and others to cancel our attendance. However, the SRNA managed to establish a teleconference so that the members that were storm staid could still partake in the discussions.

The PANGS executive met during the Professional Practice Groups Members Night at the SRNA Annual Meeting in Saskatoon on May 3, 2011. The main item for discussion was how much financial assistance to offer members to attend the NAPANc National Conference and the International Conference for Perianesthesia Nurses in Toronto this October. PANGS would like to see a large provincial presence in Toronto. To that end, PANGS encourages it's members to pursue funding through their own health regions or unit educational funds to start with. The PANGS executive voted to set aside \$7500 to meet any funding shortfall incurred by our members to attend these conferences. The PANGS members in the Regina Qu'Appelle Health Region have accessed funds from the SUN Provincial Recruitment & Retention Fund.

The PANGS Provincial Conference will be held in Saskatoon, on September 17, 2011 in conjunction with the Saskatchewan Operating Rooms Nurses Group (SORNG).

There followed some discussion on the presence of families in PACU. Some institutions allow it, while others do not.

Respectfully submitted by:

Kathy Jellow, President, PANGS



THE ASSOCIATION OF NOVA SCOTIA PERIANESTHESIA NURSES

The Association of Nova Scotia PeriAnesthesia Nurses (ANSPAN) currently has 42 members registered for the 2011 - 2012 year. In an effort to increase awareness and membership for 2011-2012 the information letter and questionnaire that was sent out has sparked some interest from the outlying areas and we are looking at having a representative from Cape Breton. We are also in the planning stages of setting up an ANSPAN website.

We held our 6th Annual Education Day and AGM on May 07th 2011 in Halifax NS.

There were four very enjoyable presentations:

- Twelve Years of Charity Surgery for Cleft Lip and Palate in Vietnam-Dr. Archie Morrison DDS MS FRCD(C)
- Poverty, Breakfast and Robotics Dr. Ivar Mendez MD PHD FRCSC FACS
- Poverty and Health Peggy Durnford MSW RSW & Heather Smith MSW RSW
- Management of Traumatic Brain Injury and Concussion Lynne Fenerty, RN BN CNCC(c)

I am pleased to welcome Simone Towle to the position of President Elect. Simone has been actively involved for many years and a member of the NAPANc Standards Committee. Susan Allen has also joined us as our Education Coordinator.

Marion Power and I are just in the beginning stages of our planning to host the 2012 NAPANc Conference at the Holiday Inn Harbourview, Dartmouth with the dates being October 18-21, 2012 for meetings and conference.

Respectfully submitted,

Maureen Landry – President ANSPAN

PANA



Provincial Report PANAnac

Membership levels are a little lower than last year, although this experienced a larger than normal membership for 2010.

was expected due to the Calgary conference we

Our next meeting is planned for September 17th and will include

- •Recruitment drive for new members of the executive;
- Meeting to review our present Constitution and Bylaws,
- *Airway Bootcamp, reviewing equipment from Airway carts, intubation and extubation skills.

Much excitement about the International Conference. The program looks fantastic.

We congratulate the new executive of PANAsac and wish them well

Work on our Website <u>www.pananac.net</u> continues. Our next task is to make it more interactive and include a larger education component.

Respectfully submitted Angela Winter President PANAnac.

Standards Committee Report

Standards Committee Report June 8, 2011

The Standards Committee has been meeting frequently to complete reviews and revision of Resources, which require much time and dedication.

To help reduce the conference call costs, we have all adjusted to SKYPE since April 2011.

OPANA



OPANA is looking forward to hosting the:

10th National Conference on Sunday October 2, 2011! Our conference is entitled: Let Us Set the Pace! You can also find out the conference details on our website, the RNAO website as well. Please print and place in your units. Spread the word and post on your websites at work. We have received interest already and we look forward to seeing you at the conference. Official registration launch day is June 30th.

We have recruited a new member as regional director for London and that will become official at our June 17th Board meeting. We are also recruiting two other members in hopes to expand growth of our association in different regions. Membership is going up. We are now at 249. OPANA standards sales continue to be strong to date providing good revenue for the association.

OPANA's website is going to be launched shortly with a new design and the ability for our members to navigate and register on line for membership and the upcoming conference registration. Stayed tuned. We will announce it officially our opening day for NAPANc when we launch.

At our last Board meeting, on March 25th, 2011 a Code of Conduct was passed for and will be included into the present Constitution and Bylaws. Our next AGM will be after the October conference. Also, we are looking at hosting the event in Ottawa. Plans are underway in discussion.

We look forward to seeing you in Fall as we kick up our heels in celebration of what looks like two great conferences in PeriAnesthesia Nursing. Have a safe and wonderful summer with some holiday time hopefully, time to relax before we rev up in the fall.

Respectfully submitted, Marianne Kampf OPANA President



MAPAN hosted "Navigating the Manitoba Renal Program-a Patient Perspective" on April 6, 2011. Robert Lajeunesse RN BN Nurse Educator for the Dialysis Program at Seven Oaks General Hospital provided a unique presentation.

The MAPAN Annual General Meeting was held on April 30, 2011 at Buccacino's Cucina Italiana. Following the meeting Dr. Leigh Quesnel provided an insightful presentation on "Leadership". MAPAN members approved to provide the following one-time donations to NAPANc; a one-time donation of \$250.00 towards the printing of the second Edition of the NAPANc Standards and Resources to NAPANc, and a one-time donation of \$250.00 towards the Canadian Nurses Association Certification Examination in PeriAnesthesia Nurses to NAPANc. The MAPAN Annual Recognition Award was awarded to Chris Richardson this year.

Election of MAPAN Executive members also occurred at the Annual General meeting. MAPAN would like to thank the following out going Executive members Past President Colleen Weppler and Education Chairs Joan Toms and Fran Coates.

MAPAN Executive met the first week of June where yearly goals were set to include Constitution review, a Spring Workshop and recruitment of Vice President and Standards Chair. Dates have tentatively been set for Education Sessions and Journal Club. I would like to extend my appreciation to the NAPANc Board of Directors and thank all of you for your friendship and support over the last two years in my term as MAPAN President, and wish all of you success in your endeavours.

Respectfully Submitted by, Melanie Connors MAPAN Past President



PANA SAC







At the last Annual General Meeting held on February 23, 2011, it was noted that **PANAsac** has not had a meeting since the National Conference was held in Calgary, May 2010. The announcement for the resignations of the current Executive was made at the last Annual General Meeting on October 26, 2009. There were calls for nominations for the Executive. No names were forwarded for the positions of the Executive. Discussions followed on what options were available to PANAsac. They included:

- the group folding
- lying dormant until volunteers come forward to take over the Executive positions.
- joining PANAnac

During the meeting, it was suggested that there may be members not present tonight that may be interested in serving on the Executive. The members could not decide the future of PANAsac at this time. A motion was forwarded to adjourn the discussion and to continue the meeting at a future date, under Article XI of the Constitution. This would enable members to make an informed decision of the outcome and hopefully encourage members to come forward as a nominee for the Executive. The motion was seconded and all present were in favour. A meeting date for May 2011 was set.

We are excited to report that at the Special Meeting held on May 10, 2011, four members came forward to represent PANAsac on the Executive. The member nominations were accepted by all present. The nominees for the Executive of PANAsac are:

- President Dory Glaser
- Vice President Clarissa Munar
- Secretary Yvonne Klaver
- Treasurer Nancy Andrews

The Executive members commenced work at organizing PANAsac's documents to an electronic version. The new Executive held their first meeting on June 1, 2011. Initiatives outlined were:

- Electronic versions of all documents Constitution, Standards of Practice, Application Form, Funding Form & Continuing Education Form.
- Electronic versions for agendas & minutes and sent to all members.
- Communicate between members via email contacts.
- New Membership Cards with Logo & electronic version of receipt for fees paid
- Dates for meetings September & December 2011; March & June 2012. Keep meetings to 1 ½ hours and to include a component of an Educational Session.
- Research the use of WebEX or Skype to reach rural areas to secure members attendance at
 educational sessions and meetings.
- Develop a website and update with information regularly.
- Develop a newsletter to be posted on the website.
- Draft a letter for PeriAnesthesia Nursing areas outside of Calgary, inviting them to join &/or attend
 meetings and educational sessions.
- Draft a poster to be sent to areas of PeriAnesthesia Nursing inviting them as in previous point.
- Establish a fee to attend Educational Sessions by non-members, thus encouraging buying a membership.

During the meeting, the Executive identified that the Constitution needs to be revised and this will be put forward at the next Annual General Meeting. Also, it was suggested to adopt the NAPANc Standards of Practice and a formal motion will be put forward at the next Annual General Meeting.

The new Executive feels very positive and encouraged by the collaborative processes that we have accomplished thus far in order to keep PANAsac operational. We are committed to move forward with our initiatives and to promote PeriAnesthesia Nursing in Southern Alberta.

Thank you, Dory Glaser RN, BScN, PNC(C), TNCC, CLNC President

PeriAnesthesia Nurses of Alberta – Southern Alberta Chapter







National Association of PeriAnesthesia Nurses of Canada

"STANDARDS FOR PRACTICE" FOR PERIANESTHESIA NURSES, 2nd Edition 2011

1506 Craigleith Road, Oakville, Ontario L6H 7W3

Tel/Fax: (905) 257-7522 Email: info@napanc.org

DONOR PLEDGE FORM

Donor's Name:	I give permissio	n to use thi	s name on the outside back cover of the
Standards document as recog	nition of donation: Yes	No	
Contact Name/Department or	Division (if Company or Ho	spital):	
Address:			
City/Postal Code:	/	Tel:	
Email:		Fax:	:
Choose one of the following type	ves of Sponsorship for the 2 nd	Edition of	the Standards for Practice:
Monetary Spons	sor	(Value)	\$
Other (Describe	, i.e. printing, distribution)	(Value)	\$
Method of Monetary Donation Credit Card Information:	n: Cheque Cash Cre	dit Card	(Please fill in the following information)
Name that Appears on the Credit C	Card		
Credit Card Number		Exp.Date (n	nm/yy):/
Signature (if faxing/mailing in this f	orm)		
Amount to be applied to your Cred	it Card: \$		

Please return to: NAPANc Fundraising Committee, 1506 Craigleith Road, Oakville, On, L6H 7W3. Email: info@napanc.org, Tel/Fax: (905) 257-7522. Form also available on website: www.napanc.org, "Standards" -> "Standards Donor Application Form" or on the home page under "Quick Links" -> "Standards Donations". A receipt will be sent with every donation.

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT



Call for Nominations Committee Members

We are seeking at least 2 and no more than 4 Committee Members, representing as many different jurisdictions of the country as possible.

We will assign committee members to canvass areas of the country in order that we can present the slate of candidates to the membership at the AGM.

Term of office: March 8, 2011 - Oct. 2, 2011

NAPANc Annual General Meeting

Terms of Reference: may be obtained from The

Chair, <u>lvanloon2001@yahoo.com</u>

Call for Nominations

With this Call for Nominations, I encourage you all to think about the future of NAPANc. At this time, the President-Elect position remains vacant. The usual term of two years allows the President-Elect the time to become familiar with the membership, the issues, other stakeholders and the processes that are involved with running NAPANc. In this current situation, a name can be brought forward to the Nomination Chair and the formalities will then be taken.

We are seeking the following Executive positions for the terms 2011-2013:

- President
- President-Elect

We are seeking Chairpersons for the following Committees:

- Fundraising
- Standards

Terms of Reference and job descriptions are available. You can obtain information at www.napanc.org or by emailing the Chairperson at lvanloon2001@yahoo.com

Laura Van Loon, Chair Nominations Committee NAPANc

REMINDER:

Join your provincial organizations & automatically you become a member of NAPANc.

Volunteer: every organization needs your help. Each organization needs help, strength in numbers

Remember what NAPANc means:

"Open your eyes" in Cree.

How Canadian is that for PeriAnesthesia Nurses!!!

Also, you can place your advertisement for non-time sensitive job postings, or conferences/workshops.

Contact: Editor

Susan Nahorney, R.N.

susan.nahorney@ultrafastwireless.com

NAPANc is affiliated with the Canadian Nurses Association

(CNA)







NAPAN© BURSARY: To attend the NATIONAL PERIANESTHESIA CONFERENCE, 2011. TORONTO, ONTARIO

NAPAN© is proud to announce this unique Bursary for Registration Fees (at the Early Bird Rate) applicable to any and all PeriAnesthesia Nurses currently registered and working in Canada for the National Conference to be held on October 2, 2011 in Toronto, Ontario.

Bursary Description:

- The Bursary covers the cost of Registration for the 2011 National Conference, to be held in Toronto, Ontario (travel and accommodation costs are the responsibility of the Bursary winner). Value of this Bursary is \$135.00.
- One recipient per PeriAnesthesia Nursing Provincial Association will be awarded this Bursary. Please see: http://napanc.org/index.php? option=com_content&view=category&layout=blog&id=45&Itemid=65
 - or go to www.napanc.org, then "Membership", then "Application Forms" for the complete list of provincial associations across Canada, with information on how to join as a member.
- Bursary winners will receive a complete refund of their paid full conference registration fees, at the Early Bird Rate of \$135.00. Please ensure that you apply/register for the conference prior to the Early Bird deadline of August 1, 2011 in order to qualify. Refunds will be given in the manner in which they were paid (i.e. cheque, or Credit Card). The 9 bursary winners will be notified by email by September 1, 2011.

How to Qualify for this Bursary:

- You must be a member of your provincial association, or the association in the nearest jurisdiction. To see how to apply, use this link (copy and paste into your browser) and choose the provincial association nearest to you:
 - http://napanc.org/index.php?option=com_content&view=category&layout=blog&id=45&Itemid=65
 - or log onto: www.napanc.org, go to "Membership", then choose "Application Forms" to join .
- Each Provincial PeriAnesthesia Nursing Association will choose **ONE** applicant based on:
 - (1) selection criteria and (2) responses provided to the questions in the Bursary application form (below).
- The bursary recipient is responsible for his/her own travel and accommodation expenses. This Bursary covers the Conference Registration Fee only: a value of \$135.00!!

How to Apply for this Bursary:

- You must be a member of your Provincial PeriAnesthesia Nursing Association. Once you have joined your association, complete the attached Application Form (below) and email it to info@napanc.org or print and mail or save and email the form available online at: NAPANc Bursary or http:// www.napanc.org/index.php?option=com_content&view=category&layout=blog&id=128&Itemid=185
 - to your provincial association contact or to NAPANc's Office: 1506 Craigleith Road, Oakville, ON, L6H 7W3 by the deadline of August 15, 2011.
- Register for the Conference at the Member's Early Bird Rate of \$135 prior to the deadline of August 1, 2011. Go to www.opana.org for this registration form.
 - If you are chosen as the recipient of the Bursary, your conference fees will be reimbursed by the same method of payment with which you chose to pay (i.e. cheque or Credit Card).

It's as easy as that!

Don't delay: Join your Provincial PeriAnesthesia Nursing Association today, and then apply for this amazing NAPAN© Bursary as quickly as you can!

Deadline for Applications for this Bursary: August 15, 2011, but be sure to register for the conference at the Early Bird rate by August 1, 2011!



APPLICATION FOR THE NAPAN© BURSARY

REGISTRATION FEES FOR THE 10th NATIONAL CONFERENCE

OCTOBER 2, 2011, TORONTO, ONTARIO

NAME:	
ADDRESS (including street address, city, province and po	ostal code):
PHONE NUMBER:	EMAIL:
PROVINCIAL ASSOCIATION:	MEMBERSHIP #:
PLEASE EXPLAIN WHY YOU WISH TO ATTEND THIS C THIS BURSARY: (100 words or less):	CONFERENCE AND WHY YOU THINK YOU SHOULD BE THE RECIPIENT OF
YOUR ACTIVITIES IN PROMOTING PERIANESTHESIA	NURSING:
	vill apply what you learn at the conference in your place of employment and what ng practice at a local, provincial or national level (workplace related or association):
Please send this application by email to info@napanc.org or your looption=com contact&view=category&catid=84&Itemid=141	ocal provincial association representative. See: http://napanc.org/index.php?
Or go to: www.napanc.org, "About NAPANc", then "Provincial/Te	erritorial Representatives" for further information on who to contact in each jurisdiction.
NAPAN© thanks you for your application for the NAPAN© Bursar	ry for Conference Registration, National Conference 2011!!!
All successful recipients will be contacted by <u>September 1</u>	<u>1, 2011</u> .
Please note: All members of the NAPANc Board of Dire Bursary.	ectors and Officers of the Corporation are excluded from consideration for this

Sincerely,

NAPAN© Board of Directors, 2011.